For this first time a KS2 Badminton Festival was
organised, allowing schools to improve their badminton
skills alongside their team work and a little bit of com-
petition. With the help of Sutton Badminton Club, we
were able to host eight schools at this new event.
Schools took part in different stations which involved
team work, hand eye co-ordination and reaction time.
Once each school had completed their station they
were given an end points total and all off these points
were added together resulting in a winner for the ses-
sion. After entering two teams it was the best scenario St Aidan’s could have
hoped for taking the title and also finishing runners up. Well done to everyone who
took part and to all the volunteers from the badminton club for helping run the
event.

¥3/4 WMylEi Skills
Starting National School Sports Week in style was the Y3/4 Multi Skills Festival.

Six teams took part in the event at Ruskin Drive, three from Rivington Primary, two
from St. Aidan’s and one team from Billinge Chapel End. Despite the small num-
ber of entries this did not take anything away from the event with both teachers
and pupils thoroughly enjoying the afternoon. Each team took part in ten stations
testing agility, co-ordination, aim and speed and at the end of the ten stations the
points were added up to find an overall winner. Only one point separated 1st, 2nd
and 3rd position in what is the closest result we have had all year. Finishing on 42
points both Rivington 1 and 2 were awarded joint 2nd and our winners were
Billinge Chapel End on 43 points. We hope you all enjoyed your afternoon in the
sun and that you learnt a few new skills along the way.




